## Pollock Hall Open To Student Meetings

## Groups Will Use Kitchen, Pantry Facilities

Pollock Hall, historical Wick Ave. residence, is open to Younstown College students for social group meetings, it was recently announced. Four rooms on the first floor of of the building, including pantry and dining facilities, are now available for student use.

Lichary with the sale

The front of the living room on the first floor of Pollock Hall is typical of the style and quality of the lavishly furnished rooms which are being used for group meetings by Youngstown College campus groups.

A living room, parlor and library suitable for business meetings are also being used by campus groups.

## In Family 50 Years

The residence was occupied by the Pollock family for 50 years. Mr. and Mrs. Porter Pollock purchased it in April, 1900, from the estate of Mrs. Pollock's father, Mr. Paul Wick. The latter had built the house in 1890 for his children. William B. Pollock II took possession of it after the death of his parents and lived at the Wick Ave. home until Youngstown College acquired it in April, 1950.

H. B. and Henry Wick owned the property on which Pollock Hall stands as early as 1855. It was in 1860 that the land was sold to Paul Wick, builder of Pollock House.

## ROTC Uses Third Floor

The offices of the recently organized Reserve Officers Training Corps occupy the third floor of the hall. The second floor has been revamped to accommodate a number of classrooms.